
T emple Solel has been blessed to have Mary 
Ann Bloom serve The Solel Preschool for the past 
30 years, first as a teacher and then as Preschool 
Director. During that time, Mary Ann has cared for 
the children of both The Solel Preschool and 
Temple Solel. It is with mixed emotions that we 

announce Mary Ann’s retirement at the end of the school year. 

“If I were a young parent today, I would feel so lucky to have 
someone like Mary Ann guide my child’s preschool educational 
path. She is knowledgeable, calm, fun, and funny, and always sees 
the positive in every child. Mary Ann is a huge supporter of 
Temple Solel and attends functions, small and large, because she 
feels strongly that because someone put in the work to make the 
event successful, she should show up. She insisted her three boys 
get a Jewish education, have a bar mitzvah, and be confirmed. 
She gave back to her Solel community over and over and we, 
Temple Solel, are better for it.” Tobee Waxenberg, Religious 
School Director 

“Solel has become family to me and my family. Mary Ann has 
always been so approachable and receptive to our journey 
through school, and I appreciate all the years and love she’s 
poured into our community. Retirement is well deserved!” 
Nadine Bubeck, Solel Preschool Parent 

“During our eight years at The Solel Preschool, Mary Ann 
welcomed us each day as we walked in and most afternoons we 
walked out with pretzels in hand that she’d given us. Mary Ann 
made so many positive contributions to the preschool and has 
much to be proud of during her tenure there. We will miss Mary 
Ann and wish her all the best in retirement!” Rebecca Goldberg, 
Education Committee Co-chair, former Solel Preschool Parent 

“It is hard to think of Solel Preschool and not think of Mary Ann. 
She is part of the fabric of the school. I can always trust her for 
honest and funny feedback. Her love for Solel and dedication to 
early childhood education is evident in all she does. As I’ve shared 
with many, we have big shoes to fill!” Lauren Brown, Board Vice 
President of Education Temple Solel/Search Committee Chair, 
Solel Preschool Parent (current and former) 

“Mary Ann Bloom is one of my favorite humans! She is kind, 
generous, witty, and funny—she is the life of the party! She has 
been beyond dedicated to Temple Solel for the better part of the 
last 30 years. She knows (and loves) every child who has graced 
the preschool halls. She can always be counted on to step up 
when the going gets tough. I loved my time working with her!” 
Leslie Scheck, Director of Early Childhood Education at Temple 
Solel in Cardiff, CA and Former Director of Early Childhood 
Education at Temple Solel 

“I have had the privilege of working with Mary Ann Bloom as a 
colleague since 2005. It has been a pleasure to work in 
partnership with Mary Ann throughout the years and watch as 
she has flourished in the role of Director of Early Childhood 

Education. I have a deep appreciation for her dedication to 
Temple Solel and The Solel Preschool, which is evident with the 
rapport she has built with the children, staff, and families. Mary 
Ann is a beloved Director who has a heart of gold, a passion and 
understanding of early childhood education that is evident in 
everything she does, and the respect and admiration of those 
who know her.” Tricia Ginis, Executive Director, Early Childhood 
Educators of Reform Judaism and Former Director of Early 
Childhood Education at Temple Solel 

“The love and energy you put into our school (especially our 
community) has been inspirational to all of us. I’ve always said 
that you “bring the party” wherever you go and this past seven 
years has been one crazy fun dance party. You have been a 
wonderful friend and at times a mother to me through the years 
in and outside of work. I will truly miss working with you, and I 
look forward to hearing about your retirement adventures. 
Congratulations on reaching this special milestone, Boss Lady!” 
Love, Sonya Placencia, Solel Preschool Billing and Office Assistant 

“Mary Ann will be greatly missed! She has been a part of The 
Solel Preschool for many, many years and has always been so 
warm and welcoming. I’m so glad we’ll still get to see her at 
services and temple events!” Shana Abrahams, former Solel 
Preschool Parent 

“Mary Ann Bloom personifies The Solel Preschool, starting with 
the warmth she exudes during initial meetings with our preschool 
families to the care she demonstrates for her students and 
professional development of the teaching staff. Mary Ann has 
without a doubt set a very high bar.” Peter Pishko, Executive 
Director, Temple Solel 

“Mary Ann is the heart, backbone, and soul of Solel. I have had 
the great privilege of working with her for too many years to 
count and she has helped me to be a better teacher and more 
understanding mother and wife and I will forever be grateful to 
her. To say she will be missed is an understatement but I wish her 
all the happiness retirement has to offer! I know it will allow her 
the opportunities to visit her grandbabies anytime she wants and 
to be present for all of their major milestones which is the one 
comfort we will hold onto with this next chapter in our Solel lives. 
With all my heart Miss Mary Ann I love you!” Hollie Margarella, 
Solel Preschool Teacher 

Mary Ann Bloom and The Solel Preschool are synonymous—she’s 
been at the preschool for three decades. It’s actually hard to 
picture the preschool without Mary Ann’s presence. Mary Ann’s 
energy came from each one of our amazing kids, our menagerie 
of preschoolers. Mary Ann, you’re on our permanent sub list! 
Rabbi Linder 

We extend our best wishes to Mary Ann on her well-deserved 
retirement. 

Rae Rader 
Temple Solel Board President 
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